
Western School Corporation 

Russiaville, IN 46979 

February 21, 2012 

 

Minutes of the regular meeting of the Western Board of School Trustees held on February 21, 2012 

Members Present: Linda Singer, J. Conrad Maugans, Jon Marley, Mike Koloszar, Don Wells, Harry 

Kenworthy, and Jeff Davidson (arrived 6:05 p.m.) 

Members Absent: None 

Others Present: Kendra Metcalf, Dwight Cline, Alan Girton, Rick Davis, Heather Hendrich, Greg and Vicki 

Hill, Suzi Morgan, Ann Taylor, Julie Pownall, Matt Hines, Katie Sundheimer, and Lindsey Ziliak 

Mrs. Singer led prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance prior to the official opening of the meeting. 

Item #1 – Opening of the Meeting 

Mrs. Singer called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. 

Item #2 – Approval of the Agenda 

Mr. McCracken indicated that he had additional items to add to the agenda, as agenda item 7a: 

Resolution to Transfer Funds to Rainy Day Fund and agenda item 15a: Contract Stipend.    Mr. Maugans 

made a motion to approve the agenda as amended by Mr. McCracken.  Mr. Koloszar seconded the 

motion which passed 6-0. 

Item #3 – Approval of the Minutes 

Mr. Kenworthy made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 17, 2012 regular meeting and the 

January 17, 2012 Board of Finance meeting.  Mr. Marley seconded the motion which passed 6-0. 

Item #4 – Opportunity for Public Comment 

There were no comments from the public. 

Item #5 – Panther Pride 

Mr. McCracken shared the following with the Board: 

1. Congratulations to Mark Hollingsworth, who was recently recognized as an “outstanding 

teacher” in our community by Judge Lynn Murray. Mark has now been invited to a free 

workshop at the Indiana Supreme Court  



2. Four 7th Grade students won the Patriots Pen Writing Contest sponsored by the VFW, the 

winners were Rajiyah Townsend, Madison Myers, Tyler Van Dorn, and Bailey Stanley.  There 

were 120 entries and all 4 winners were from Western. 

3. The Indiana House of Representatives has asked our entire marching band and guard to come to 

the floor of the State House on February 27th to be recognized for being one of only two bands 

in the entire state to earn 4 state titles in a row...twice. 

4. On Wednesday, February 15th, Western Senior athletes Mary James (Tennis & Cheerleading), 

John Capps (Basketball), Landon Eaton (Soccer), Nicole Rogers (Volleyball, Basketball, Tennis), 

Matt Orr (Tennis & Basketball), and Ryan Berryman (Athletic Director) read to Western’s 6th 

graders as part of the nationwide event, “America’s Biggest Story Time.” The athletes read 

books to the students and gave them reading tips and focused on the importance of academic 

achievement. Mr. Berryman stressed that reading is the greatest life skill and that playing 

athletics in high school is a privilege and not a right, and must be earned through hard work in 

the classroom and in practice. Mrs. Kay Lazar, 6th grade Language Arts teacher, set up the 

rewarding event and had her students complete an assignment while listening to their guests. 

5. Western High School had several students who were named to Jr. All State or IMEA Honor Band, 

and Indiana All State Choir. 

6. Thank you letter to Western’s transportation department from Kokomo Area Career Center for 

the use of our busses on a recent trip to Indianapolis. 

 

Item #6 – Reports 

1. Director of Finance:  Mrs. Carter submitted the following to the Board: 



 

Mr. Wells made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and claim docket.  Mr. Maugans seconded 

the motion which passed 7-0.  (Mr. Davidson arrived at 6:05 p.m.) 

2. Director of Transportation:  Mrs. Clevenger submitted the following report: 



 



 

3. Director of Maintenance:  Mr. Carpenter submitted the following report: 



 

 

4. Director of Technology: Mr. Taylor submitted the following report: 

 



Technology Director Report 

February 13, 2012 

Managed Services 
 We have entered into an agreement with Integrity Network Solutions of Sheridan to provide 

some technical assistance with servers and networking at a cost of $2,485 per month.  Three network 

engineers were on-site last Thursday for most of the day as we had our initial meeting and monitoring 

software was installed to enable the engineers from Integrity to monitor server systems and remotely 

access servers to assist with troubleshooting and network support.  In addition to the core 

network/server monitoring and service, we will also be entitled to a block of 96 hours for other projects. 

State Reporting Update 

 DOE-CP – With the assistance of the individual buildings I have completed the submission of the 
extensive Certified Positions report which includes data records for every Certified Employee 
and Class ID’s for all core subject areas and many non-core subject areas along with Highly 
Qualified Teacher data.  There was a considerable amount of data to enter into Skyward and I 
would like to acknowledge the assistance I received from Carrie Mote, Stephanie Rose (high 
school student services) and the building secretaries in entering Highly Qualified and Subject 
code data.   

 DOE-CC – I am in the process of completing the Course Completion report which basically 
includes a Pass/Fail/No Grade Assigned record for each student enrolled in the Class ID’s that 
were reported in the CP report.   

Teacher Place 

Eight teachers will be participating in training for Teacher Place, which is the teacher component of our 

new hosted web site.  These teachers will be training on how to create their own teacher web page 

which integrated directly with our school web sites.  The training will be conducted Friday, February 

24th. 

Projects 

 We have recently upgraded two cafeteria lunch line stations and Cherie & Tammy have just 
begun to replace teacher stations – starting in the middle school. 

 KASEC has a few student workstations and teacher laptops that we will be preparing for 
distribution 

 Last weekend I installed the February release for Skyward.  This is one of three major releases 
done each year and all end users (Office staff, teachers, parents, and students) are seeing some 
significant changes in color & appearance but not any significant changes in functionality. 

  

 

 

5. Superintendent:  Mr. McCracken submitted the following report: 



 



 



 

Mr. McCracken also included a copy of the Annual Performance Report (see below) 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



Item #7 – Transfer of Funds 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the Transfer of Funds as recommended by Pam Carter, Director 

of Finance.  Mr. Davidson seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Item #7a – Resolution to Transfer Funds to Rainy Day Fund 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the Resolution to Transfer Funds to Rainy Day Fund.  Mr. Wells 

seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Item #8 – Temporary Transfer of Depleted Funds 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the Temporary Transfer of Depleted Funds as recommended by 

Mrs. Carter.  Mr. Koloszar seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Item #9 – Disposition of Warrants and Checks 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the Disposition of Warrants and Checks, seconded by Mr. 

Davidson.  The motion passed 7-0. 

Item #10 – 2012-13 School Calendar 

Mr. Koloszar made a motion to approve the 2012-13 school calendar as recommended by Mr. 

McCracken.  Mr. McCracken also thanked the calendar committee for their work and input.   Mr. Wells 

seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Item #11 – Teacher Evaluation Model 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the “Western Rise” teacher evaluation model.  Mr. Kenworthy 

seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Here is a link to the RISE Handbook evaluation model, this information is also available on our 

website. 

 

Item #12 – Acceptance of Donations 

Mr. Wells made a motion to approve the following donations: 

1. Donation of $2600.00 to the Boys Basketball program from an anonymous donor. 

2. Donation of $6625.00 to Panther Tech from the Chrysler Foundation. 

3. Donation of $200.00 to Mr. Nuss’ class from Innovative Orthodontics. 

Mr. Maugans seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

 

http://corp.western.k12.in.us/index.php?option=com_docman&task=doc_download&gid=166


 

Item #13 – Overnight Trip Request 

Mr. Kenworthy made a motion to approve an overnight trip to Knoxville Tennessee for the Panther Tech 

team to compete in the Smokey Mountain Regional.  Mr. Marley seconded the motion which passed 7-

0. 

Item #14 – Student Travel to France 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the request from Mr. Bowers, WHS French teacher, to take 

students on a trip to France during Spring Break in 2013.  Mr. Marley seconded the motion which passed 

7-0. 

Item #15 – Personnel 

Mr. Maugans made a motion to approve the following personnel recommendations: 

1. Recommendations: 

a. Stacy Hatfield, Temp. Title I Aide 

b. Sarah Richards, Temp. 4th Grade Teacher 

c. Ica Porter, KASEC Paraprofessional 

d. Kathryn Bowers, Temp. WMS Math Teacher 

e. Cassandra Barker, Temp. 1st Grade Teacher 

f. Mary Kelley, Temp. Title I Aide 

g. Vicki Augustine, Temp. KASEC Paraprofessional 

h. Monica Zavala, Temp. Special Education Teacher 

i. Marietta Harrold, Temp. Spanish Teacher 

j. Regina Padgett, Title I Aide 

k. Lauren Caldwell, Homebound 

l. Karen Malone and Kristy Vazquez, Homebound 

m. Dwight Singer, Volunteer Coach 

2. Maternity Leave Extension: 

a. Micah Bruner 



3. Resignations: 

a. Rick Grimme 

b. Carmon Long 

4. Retirements: 

a. Taffy (Cooke) Clevenger 

b. Linda Fairchild 

c. Judith Suffield 

Mr. McCracken and Mr. Maugans thanked the retirees and expressed that they would be missed. 

Mr. Davidson seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Item #15a – Contract Stipend 

Mr. Wells made a motion to approve a contract stipend as recommended by Mr. McCracken.  Mr. 

McCracken thanked Carrie Mote and the Western Education Association for their work on this.  Mr. 

Maugans seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

Item #16 – Professional Improvement Requests 

Mr. Marley made a motion to approve the following professional improvement requests: 

 

Professional Improvement Requests 

February 2012 

 

Suzie Reagle – ICASE 2012 Spring Conference – Indianapolis – February 22-24, 2012 

Lissa Stranahan – Safe School Initiative Threat Assessment Training – Mishawaka – March 6, 2012 

Suzie Reagle – Early Childhood Special Ed Coordinator’s Conference – Indianapolis – March 12-13, 2012 

Heather Hendrich – RISE Training – WVEC – Feb. 2, March 1, May 9, and June 21, 2012 

Julie Pownall - RISE Training – WVEC – Feb. 2, March 1, May 9, and June 21, 2012 

Bev Austin - RISE Training – WVEC – Feb. 2, March 1, May 9, and June 21, 2012 

Randy McCracken - RISE Training – WVEC – Feb. 2, March 1, May 9, and June 21, 2012 



Rick Davis - RISE Training – WVEC – Feb. 2, March 1, May 9, and June 21, 2012 

Steve Arthur - RISE Training – WVEC – Feb. 2, March 1, May 9, and June 21, 2012 

Matt Hines – RISE Training – WVEC – July 23-26, 2012 

Lissa Stranahan – RISE Training – WVEC – July 23-26, 2012 

Cheryl Harshman – RISE Training – WVEC – July 23-26, 2012 

Heather Hendrich – RISE Technology Vendor Fair – West Lafayette – February 29, 2012 

Matt Hines - RISE Technology Vendor Fair – West Lafayette – February 29, 2012 

Matt Hines – School Safety Training – Indianapolis – April 18, 2012 

Cheryl Harshman – State Special Ed Advisory Committee Meeting – Indianapolis – April 20, 2012 

Cheryl Harshman – ICASE Teacher Eval Committee – IDOE – February 16, 2012 

Emily Ruth – SLP Meeting – Western – February 29, 2012 

Cheryl Harshman – ICASE Committee Meeting on Teacher Evals – IDOE – March 1, 2012 

Cheryl Harshman – ICASE Executive Committee – Carmel – March 15, 2012 

Ann Taylor – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Marcia Smith – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Abby Crume – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Shelly Weaver – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Ann Loveless – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Christy Unger – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Janelle Quinn – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Melissa Burkhalter – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Liz Douglass – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Nancy Hole – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Cindy Eveland – Annual IAG Conference – Indianapolis – January 23, 2012 

Laura Isaacs – AOTA – Indianapolis – April 26-29, 2012 



Jean Barratt – AOTA – Indianapolis – April 26-29, 2012 

Emily Klingler – ISNA Equipment Maintenance Seminar – Plainfield – February 16, 2012 

Heather Hendrich – Technology Issues Seminar – Plainfield – February 15, 2012 

Dick Taylor – Technology Issues Seminar – Plainfield – February 15, 2012 

Jessica Austin – National Science Teacher Assn. National Conference – Indianapolis – March 29-30, 2012 

Judey Anders – SLP Meeting – Western – February 29, 2012 

Melody Marley – SLP Meeting – Western – February 29, 2012 

Amy Auzins – SLP Meeting – Western – February 29, 2012 

Julie Quinn – Flight Adventures Workshop – Indianapolis – March 21, 2012 

Elizabeth Douglass – Flight Adventures Workshop – Indianapolis – March 21, 2012 

Heidi Webster – Flight Adventures Workshop – Indianapolis – March 21, 2012 

Angie Watson – Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Jennifer Colter - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Heidi Webster - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Lauren Caldwell - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Kevin Pax - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Rita Engle - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Shannon Blaisdell - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Trista Hurst - Mambo Web Site Training – Western – February 24, 2012 

Lauren Caldwell – Flight Adventures – Indianapolis – March 21, 2012 

Kurt Cantlon – QPR Institute – IUK – February 27, 2012 

Stephanie Rose - QPR Institute – IUK – February 27, 2012 

Kristi Leap - QPR Institute – IUK – February 27, 2012 

Amy Lee – Autism SLP In-service – Western – February 29, 2012 

Erika James - Autism SLP In-service – Western – February 29, 2012 



Gena Harshman – Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Emily Nicholson - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Dawn Anderson - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Jerilyn George - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Sherry Riley - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Latisha Pulsifer - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Jordana Turner - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Stefanie Kebrdle - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Western – March 20, 2012 

Janet Leader - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Johnalyn Burns - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Dick Emery - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Kim Dahl - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Laura Isaacs - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Beth Hurlock - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Mary Evans - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

Betty Hoskins - Crane Reynolds Classroom Management System Training – Eastern – March 22, 2012 

 

Mr. Davidson seconded the motion which passed 7-0. 

 

Item #17 – Board Member Roundtable 

Mr. Davidson shared a story about how children are so comfortable with technology, and how they use 

it every day. 

Mrs. Singer shared that she was very proud and thrilled to see the Girls Basketball team make it to semi-

state.  She also commented on the teacher web page training. 

Mr. Koloszar shared that his niece is expecting and that they had attended a party to find out the sex of 

the baby.  (It’s a girl) 



Mr. Kenworthy thanked Mr. McCracken for his presentation the night before to the Lion’s Club, he 

thought he did a nice job.  He also added that it wouldn’t be the same once Mr. Taylor and Mrs. 

Clevenger retired, and thanked them for all of their work. 

Item #18 – Signing of Documents 

The proper documents were signed. 

Item #19 – Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


